

**AARON & AUBRIE** AMIRA • ANABEL • ARIS • ALETHEA

# YOUR MISSIONARIES IN

evangelizing THE LOST

LOCAL CHURCHES

establishing equipping



ontac Information

### **AARON VANCE**

aaronlvance@gmail.com +1 (678) 696-0082 [USA] +57 (304) 546-8596 [COL] www.BeMagnified.org

Field Address: CL 105 # 26-34 Bucaramanga - Santander COLOMBIA [680004]





MWBM, Inc., PO Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 "Aaron Vance - 322" Or give Online: www.mwbm.org





Dr. Charles Blackstock, Pastor www.lighthouse-baptist.com (706) 265-9868



Dear Praying Friends & Family,

The last two months have been full of ministry, special visits, and God's abundant blessings. Rejoice with us as we review what the Lord has done.

# FOURTH ANNIVERSARY OF AGAPE

Agape Baptist Church, our current ministry base, celebrated its fourth anniversary in November. It's so awesome to be a part of God's work of seeing people saved, discipling them, training them, and launching them into Christian maturity and ministry. Every week, we witness between two and three hundred believers gather to worship, study, pray, and serve.

# FAITHFUL CHURCHES & MINISTERS

The other local churches we have had a part in starting are also doing well. It is a joy to witness from a distance the pastors and leaders faithfully serving the Lord week by week. Many of them are also training their own groups of disciples and future pastors without our direct involvement. This brings joy to my soul! The success of our ministry doesn't depend on us doing everything, but in this long-term process of multiplying faithful men and women for the glory of God.

## SPECIAL VISITORS

In the last two months, we enjoyed visits from several special guests. Dave, a representative of Christian Media International, was with us in October. They helped us launch our studio and media ministry and are now assisting us in expanding our non-profit outreach based out of our church in the Café Madrid neighborhood. I'll share more on that later. In November, we enjoyed getting to know Chantha and Jake, pastors from a new supporting church in Illinois. We also had a great time with our Macedonia field director, Bruce Berry, who was with us during Agape Baptist Church's anniversary. Additionally, we were visited by David Robles and his family, a Peruvian pastor who is praying about coming to work with us here in Colombia. We thank God for these faithful servants! It seems God brings just the right people into our path at the right moments.

# FAMILY UPDATE

Aubrie and the girls are doing well, and we were blessed to celebrate Alethea's seventh birthday in November. In the midst of a crazy ministry schedule, it was also nice to get away for a few days on a family vacation in October. I thank the Lord we get to do what we do, and for the people with whom we get to do it!

We thank the Lord for you all. We appreciate you faithfully holding the ropes for us with your prayers and financial support. We pray for you often. Feel free to reach out anytime if you need special prayer, or just to say hello.



Aaron & Aubrie Vance

(Along with the girls — Amira, Anabel, Aris, & Alethea!)

"Bless the LORD, O my soul: and all that is within me, bless his holy name. Bless the LORD, O my soul, and forget not all his benefits:" — Psalm 103:1-2



We praise the Lord for his faithfulness in this congregation over the past 4 years!



Our church services have been early always at capacity as of late



2 Timothy 2:2 in action — investing in aithful men who can teach others also



enjoy hosting the annual Thanksgiving celebration for the local expat community with pumpkin pie, turkey, ham and all!



groups that come to visit us on the field.



It's hard to believe, but Alethea, our youngest just turned seven! And yes, that cotton candy is as big as her.

